

MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON MONDAY, DECEMBER 18TH 2023, AT 7.30P.M.
IN THE VILLAGE HALL
PRESENT: Vice Chairman J. Waltham, I. Moss, P. Lane, R. Paull, Clerk S. Harris
Two members of the public.

	159.a
	To Receive Apologies:
Apologies were received from Mr. Litchfield and Mr. Harris due to work commitments, and Mrs. Westbrook and Dorset Councillor Carr-Jones who were away.


	159.b
	Confirmation of Minutes:
The minutes of the last meeting held on October 16th were approved and signed having been circulated previously.



	159.c
	Matters Arising Therefrom:
Replacement seat at Brimble Cottages
The Welcome Club have now replaced the seat at the top of Brimble Cottages.


	159.d
	Declarations of Interest.
No declarations made.


	
	OPEN FORUM: N/A
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	MAIN AGENDA
DORSET COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
Mr. Carr-Jones had recently sent his monthly report which had been circulated to all Parish Councillors and published on the website.

PLANNING
Application no: P/VOC/2023/06870
Location: BLUEBELL BARN, CAUNDLE LANE, STALBRIDGE WESTON, DORSET DT10 2JY
Proposal: DEMOLISH EXISTING AGRICULTURAL BARN, ERECT 1 NO. DETACHED DWELLING AND DETACHED DOUBLE GARAGE, CREATE NEW VEHICULAR ACCESS, FORM 4 NO. PARKING SPACES AND ERECT GROUND SOLAR PANELS. [WITH VARIATION OF CONDITION NO. 2 OF PLANNING PERMISSION P/FUL/2022/05737 TO ALLOW ALTERATIONS TO THE DESIGN AND LAYOUT OF THE APPROVED GARAGE
The meeting was called to discuss the variation to allow alterations to the design and layout of the garage. The applicant explained the reason for increasing the size of the garage, which was to provide extra space to accommodate green energy machinery and tanks. An office will be added to the upper level.
There were no objections R. Paull proposed support for the application, seconded by I. Moss.

UPDATE OF ARRANGEMENTS FOR RESTORING PART OF THE CHURCHYARD TO A MORE NATURE FRIENDLY ENVIRONMENT – IAN MOSS
Mr. Moss confirmed that the Parochial Church Council accepts going ahead with the plan provided, there may be a small potential cost saving from reducing the area of grass to be cut, and after investigating costs, suggested keeping going with the current contractors who are competitively priced. 
Mr. Moss will mark out the area of Stage 1 to be left which will still be maintained to keep reasonably tidy and will cut and maintain the paths.
Contractors to be asked for their usual annual prices and also a price for ‘cut and carry’ for reference and sent a plan.


UPDATE ON REPLACEMENT PARTS FOR PLAY-AREA EQUIPMENT
The arms have been removed from the ‘Waltz’ for safety as agreed. Lappset provided a quote of £1,740 00 plus VAT for the replacement parts and the purchase was agreed with councillors after further discussion via e-mail to avoid further delays. Equipment is now ordered. Both Lappset and ROSPA Inspectors Play safety were consulted and confirmed that the equipment can be installed by our competent volunteers, saving the additional cost of installation of £880.
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159.i
	STATE OF FINANCES 
State of Finances on 18th December 2023

	Barclays Current Balance £6,706 35
Barclays Deposit Balance £7,567 98 
As per Statement 15th September 2023
	

£ 14,274 33

	Lloyds Bank Current Account brought forward.
Less cheque no 000005 approved at last meeting - 341 70
Less cheque no 000006 approved by Chairman
since last meeting                                                                   -341 70
Add VAT Refund                                                                       +838 30
	2,537 62 
2,195 92 

1,854 22
£ 2,692 52

	TOTAL BANK BALANCES AT 18TH DECEMBER 2024
	£16,966 85

	Cheques to approve at Meeting on 18th December.
Lloyds no. 000007 Dikes Nurseries Grass Cutting 
Invoice no 1852 £341 70
Lloyds no. 000008 Clerk’s quarterly salary £500 00 
	


Proposed R. Paull, seconded P. Lane

ROUTINE CORRESPONDENCE
List on file.

MATTERS FOR FURTHER DISCUSSION OR NEXT AGENDA
Wessex Internet confirmed by telephone call to the Clerk that they would not be using telegraph poles but there would be some roadworks and road closures which would be advertised in advance. The whole village would be notified properly, and all households being connected would be informed. Work to start early in the New Year. There is a public meeting for the village arranged for the 18th of January as advertised in the Caundler which will reach all households in the parish.
The Clerk reported serious problems with the ageing Parish Council Computer and was advised to obtain quotes for a replacement in time for the next meeting.
A depth marker for Cat Lane bridge to be requested from Highways due to frequent flooding causing problems. Stokes Lane is also still flooding from water running off fields.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING
T.B.A.

TIME OF CLOSURE
The meeting closed at 8.30p.m.
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